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September 15, 2021 

 

 

Municipal Clerk, 

 

Please find enclosed Resolution 2021-51, which was adopted by the Racine County 

Board of Supervisors at their meeting on September 14, 2021.  There are 21 districts in 

total and each district contains approximately 9,416 people.  The next step in the 

reapportionment process is for the towns, villages and cities to establish their voting 

wards. 

 

Section 5.15(4)(b) of the Wisconsin Statutes requires municipal clerks to send to the 

County Clerk, within 5 days after adoption of a ward plan, a copy of the resolution or 

ordinance establishing ward boundaries, a list of census blocks contained within each 

ward, and a map showing ward boundaries. 

 

I believe all of you should have received information from the Legislative Technology 

Services Bureau (LTSB) with your login and password information for accessing the 

WISE-LR redistricting software.  I have offered to work with municipalities that may 

want assistance in drafting ward plans.  If you would like that help, and have not already 

called the office, please contact me to schedule a time to come in. 

 

Some municipalities have indicated they intend to draft their own ward plan.  For those 

that will be performing this work, I am requesting that the following naming convention 

be used when creating your ward plan(s) to distinguish between them: 

 

T/V/C (Municipality name) Ward Plan (#) 

 

Example  T Burlington Ward Plan 2 

 

This will also allow us to be informed on the total number of plans being used across the 

county in the event we would need to contact the LTSB with the request for them to add 

more plan allocations in the software. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation as we continue through this process.  Please contact me 

if you have questions. 

Wendy M. Christensen 
County Clerk 

730 Wisconsin Avenue 
Racine, WI  53403 

262-636-3482 
fax: 262-636-3491 

Wendy.Christensen@racinecounty.com 


